Richard To Janet McCabe
Wayland/RTP/USEPA/US

cc Scott Mathias, Steve Page
06/15/2011 08:12 AM

bce

Subject Re: Sierra Club Meeting request with Gina on SO2 modeling

| would agree [(SIR{sSIRBIZ

Chet

Richard A, “Chet” Waylaind

Director, &Air Quality Asssssment Division

U5 EP A Office of Alr Quality Flanning & Standards
Mail Code C304-02, RTP, MC 27711

Phone: (3191541 4603, Cell: [919) G0E-0548

Janet McCabe My inclination is not to have Gina in the... 06/15/2011 01:05:15 AM
From: Janet McCabe/DC/USEPA/US
To: OAR Invitations@EPA
Ce Addie Johnson/DC/USEPA/US@EPA, Steve Page/RTP/USEPA/US@EPA, Scott
Mathias/RTP/USEPA/US@EPA, Richard Wayland/RTP/USEPA/US@EPA
Date: 06/15/2011 01:05 AM
Subject: Re: Sierra Club Meeting request with Gina on SO2 modeling

My inclination is [(SJE&)

Steve, Scott, Chet--what do you think?

Janet McCabe

Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator

Office of Air and Radiation, USEPA

Room 5426K, 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

Washington, DC 20460 /
202-564-3206 (;7 "

mccabe.janet@epa.gov

-—--Cindy Huang/DC/USEPA/US wrote; ~---
To: Janet McCabe/DC/USEPA/US@EPA
From: OAR Invitations
Sent by: Cindy Huang/DC/USEPA/US



Date: 06/14/2011 02:37PM
Cc: Addie Johnson/DC/USEPA/US@EPA
Subject: Sierra Club Meeting request with Gina on SO2 modeling

Hi Janet,

Here's the second one, Sierra Club wants to meet with Gina to discuss SO2 Modeling of unscrubbed
coal plants. | haven't asked Gina if she wants to take the meeting yet and they are requesting in the next
two weeks to meet with her. Would you like to meet with them or should | send this toc OAQPS?

Thanks,
Cindy

Office of Air and Radiation, Immediate Office

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

OAR_invitations@epa.gov

202-564-7404

~~~~~ Forwarded by Cindy Huang/DC/USEPA/US on 06/14/2011 02:33 PM -——

From: Josh Stebbins <Josh.Stebbins@sierraclub.org>

Ta: OAR Invitations@EPA

Date: 06/14/2011 09:57 AM

Subject: Sierra Club Meeting With AA McCarthy -- SO2 Modeling
Dear Cindy -

It was a pleasure to speak with you on the phone. As | explained, Sierra Club is seeking a meeting with

Assistant Administrator McCarthy for several reasons.
First, I would like to make general introductions as | am the Senior Attorney for Sierra Club in

Washington, replacing David Bookbinder.

Second, Sierra Club is undertaking a significant push on a national level to conduct 1 Hour SO2
modeling of unscrubbed coal plants. In this regard, we are very interested in better understanding the
direction EPA is taking in developing SO2 modeling protocols. In addition, we would like to be sure that
the modeling we are doing will be taken into consideration in establishing the initial

attainment/nonattainment designations for the 1 Hour SO2 NAAQS standard this coming year.

As we are in the midst of the 1 Hour SO2 modeling process, it would be ideal if we could meet with
Assistant Administrator McCarthy, and any EPA staff she thinks would be relevant, sometime in the next
two weeks or so, if that is at all possible.

Thank you

Josh

Joshua Stebbins
Senior Attorney



Don Zinger/DC/USEPA/US To craig.beth
08/02/2009 11:29 PM cc

bce

Subject Fw: Earthjustice meeting request

Beth, you might want to talk to David to learn more about this, although their note is quite clear. 1 am
certain Gina would want to meet with them. Thanks.
Sent by EPA Wireless E-Mail Services

David Mcintosh

————— Original Message -----
From: David McIntosh
Sent: 08/02/2009 10:09 AM EDT
To: Don Zinger
Subject: Fw: Earthjustice meeting request
Hi Don. FYl, see below. Based on their meeting with me, | can tell you the topic that they're hoping to
cover with Gina.
-David
————— Forwarded by David Mcintosh/DC/USEPA/US on 08/02/2009 10:08 AM -----

From: Sarah Saylor <ssaylor@earthjustice.org>
To: "polk-williams.hela@epa.gov" <polk-williams.hela@epa.gov>
Cer David Mcintosh/DC/USEPA/US@EPA
Date: 07/31/2009 05:12 PM
Subject: Earthjustice meeting request
Dear Hela,

On behalf of Earthjustice and several environmental advocacy groups including Sierra Club,
Environment America, National Wildlife Federation, Audubon, Environmental Integrity
Project, and Natural Resources Defense Council, I am writing to request a meeting with
Assistant Administrator McCarthy.

We are interested in discussing the Office of Air and Radiation’s plans to move forward with
regulating greenhouse gasses under the Clean Air Act, particularly with respect to stationary
sources. While we are aware that the agency may not yet have any definite plans at this
time, we would welcome the opportunity to share our thoughts on a path forward that is
mutually beneficial. We welcome the chance to discuss how best to meet the stated goals
of the administration as well as those of our members and supporters on combating climate
change.

I am copying Assistant Administrator David McIntosh on this message as our request is an
outgrowth of an initial meeting with him.

Best,
Sarah

Sarah Saylor
Senior Legislative Representative



Al Armendariz/R6/USEPA/US To Bob Sussman

11/14/2010 08:17 PM cc "Larry Starfield", "Bob Perciasepe", "Janet McCabe", "Gina
McCarthy"
becc

Subject Re: Summit Power
Bob,

Since | am conflicted from direct discussions with Sierra Club on specific party matters, Larry has taken
the lead on discussions with them on Summit.

His careful and thoughtful approach undoubtedly contributed to this outcome.
It'll be nice to someday see a full-scale CCS unit up and running.
Thanks Larry.

Al

Al Armendariz

Regional Administrator

U.S. EPA

Region 6

armendariz.al@epa.gov

office: 214-665-2100
Lawrence Starfield

----- Original Message -----
From: Lawrence Starfield
Sent: 11/14/2010 08:09 PM EST
To: Al Armendariz; Bob Sussman
Subject: Summit Power
Al and Bob,

| just learned that Sierra Club voted "not" to contest Summit Power's permit with CCS. So the project
should go forward with its permit issued before the end of the calendar year.

| think this is a good result.

Larry
Sent by EPA Wireless E-Mail Services



